
Dear Sir/Madam

I have reviewed Enfield Local Plan, Main issues and preferred approaches, June 2021.

I have the following comments to make on the document:

SA32: Sainsburys, Green Lanes
Although I am not completely opposed to this proposal, I wouldn't want to see a huge and 
well used supermarket move from this site and area. I am aware that a supermarket could 
remain on site, as well as building some housing. This would obviously be a preference. 
What does concern me is that along with building 299  new homes there has to be the 
community infrastructure provided to support this. Local schools, doctors surgeries and 
dentists are already overstretched in the area, and as a local resident I am fully aware and 
affected by this. Community infrastructure is needed in the area if a development of this 
scale is to be considered.

SA59: Firs Farm Recreation Ground
It is sad to see that there is a proposal for a crematorium use on this beautiful and well used 
parkland. Since the Firs Farm Wetland and circular path has been created it has been a 
popular destination for people within the Borough of Enfield. It is a great example of what 
the community, Council and other organisations can create together to improve people's 
wellbeing and the environment. I object to the idea of any part of the site being used for 
crematorium use when I feel the Council should be striving to improve the parkland further 
by incorporating facilities such as a cafe, toilets, education facilities, sports and fitness 
facilities etc.

I look forward to the next round of community engagement and consultation and hope that 
my above comments will have been taken on board and be reflected in the next version of 
the document. 

3624


